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Gone But Not Forgotten: Rules and Instructions for Firemen on 

Handling Oil-Burning Steam Locomotives
(Following are excerpts from a document received from Ken Perkins, a fireman for the Texas State RR in 1987. If you would like a complete copy of all 7 pages, please contact the Editor.)

Before Departure:  First ascertain the amount of water in the boiler by trying water gauge cocks, also note water level in water glasses. If there is no indication of water, immediately put out the fire…See that water tank is full and that there is sufficient fuel oil in tank…In blowing out boilers, blow-off cock should be opened five seconds, then closed for a similar period, this to be repeated until satisfied that boiler has been blown sufficiently. Should be done when standing or with throttle closed, and injector or water pump must not be working…
Starting Fire:  It is necessary to have steam from the boiler or the roundhouse blower line for heating and atomizing the oil, as well as creating a draft through the draft pan and boiler. See that the boiler has 2 gauges of water. Turn on the blower and open the dampers to allow any gas in the firebox to pass through the flues and out the smoke stack...Throw a bunch of burning waste on the floor of the pan and turn on the atomizer strong enough to carry oil from the burner to the burning waste. Close the fire door, leaving the sanding hole cover open. Then open the firing valve slowly and cautiously until ignition of oil takes place. Carefully adjust the atomizer and firing valve so that the oil will be atomized and consumed as it passes from the burner…
Firing:  The fireman should be at the firing valve when the locomotive is started. He should increase his fire immediately before the throttle is actually opened, and should reduce it immediately after the throttle is closed. 
Any change in the position of the throttle or reverse lever while running should be correspondingly anticipated by the fireman, and the fire regulated accordingly…When the driving wheels slip the firing valve should be opened sufficiently to guard against the fire being extinguished by the excessive draft...A white incandescent color at the peep hole in the fire door and a slight haze of smoke at the stack are most desirable. Black smoke indicates incomplete combustion and waste of fuel. An absolutely clear stack indicates excess of air in the gasses of combustion, which results in greater firebox heat losses…The firing valve, and not the injector or feed water pump should be used to control the steam pressure…If, when the locomotive is working, the steam pressure approaches the popping point, and the injector is shut off, the injector should be started only if the boiler needs water. If no water is needed the fire should be reduced…
The firing of an oil-burning locomotive does not require any great physical exertion, but it does demand that close attention be given at all times to produce economical results…to avoid black smoke or damage to the boiler.

Use of Blowers:   The purpose of the blower is to create draft through the boiler at times when the cylinder exhaust does not create sufficient draft…It is necessary to use enough blower to maintain steam pressure on the boiler while water is being put into the boiler at times when the locomotive is not working steam…The constant use of the blower on yard locomotives and the setting of the oil valve in a position which will maintain steam pressure while the locomotive is working is wasteful in fuel and damages the firebox…a careful intelligent fireman will always use it as sparingly as possible…A blower wide open uses steam at a rate that would supply a 40 H.P. engine…
Use of Atomizer:  Best results are secured...by using sufficient atomizer to carry oil from the burner back to the flash wall so that proper combustion will be accomplished, and the back portion and back corners of the firebox filled with flame which is necessary for good steaming. Too strong an atomizer will frequently result in carbon deposits on the flash wall and produce a rapid succession of explosions, commonly known as drumming, and will damage the brick work…After the throttle is closed and the firing valve has been cut down, it is necessary to reduce the steam at the atomizer a corresponding amount…the amount of atomizer varies with the temperature and characteristics of the oil…
Sanding of Flues:  Flues shall be cleaned of soot by floating sand in the opening provided in the fire door while the locomotive is working hard, allowing exhaust to draw the sand through the flues, thus dislodging soot from the firebox and flues and allowing it to pass out the smoke stack. It is better to use sand frequently and a small quantity at a time, than to use large amounts only a few times in the trip. Flues should be sanded at an opportune time as near the final terminal as possible in order to leave them clean when the locomotive enters the roundhouse. Sanding should never be done within city limits where soot and smoke might cause any annoyance to the public or damage to personal property. 
Black Smoke:  Black smoke at the stack of oil-burning locomotives is a waste of fuel and must be avoided. This is evidence of imperfect combustion, and in most cases is due to conditions which the fireman can control by proper handling of the firing valve, atomizer, heater and dampers…This can be accomplished by proper co-operation between the engineer and the fireman in handling the throttle and firing valves.

Putting Out Fire:  First see that the boiler is full of water, then shut off the oil valve on the tender. After the oil in pipes between this valve and the burner has been allowed to flow out and burn, close the firing valve, close the atomizer, close the air pump throttle, close the front and back dampers

Engineman will be held strictly responsible for condition of all locomotives at the time they leave them at designated track. They must be left with throttle closed tightly, boiler full of water, reverse lever in center position, cylinder cocks open, blocks under wheels, dampers and firedoor closed tightly. Firing valve, oil tank valve, blower, atomizer, heaters, compressors, dynamo, lubricator, steam valves and injectors closed, unless engine is left under steam in charge of engine watchman.

Filling Tender Oil Tank:  Fuel oil gives off gas that is highly explosive when mixed with the proper amount of air…For that reason a lighted torch or lantern should never be brought nearer than ten feet to a ventpipe, oil tank manhole or measuring rod opening.

Accidental Fire:  In case of accidental fire when standing, or in case of derailment or accident while running, the safety cord must be pulled immediately and be sure the safety valve is closed. In case of oil fire use sand – never use water to extinguish fire.

The Bulletin Board - Events and Information for Railroaders
Society Meeting on January 16 at the Glen Retirement Village
The next meeting will be held on Friday, January 16 at 7 p.m. in the auditorium at the Glen Retirement Village, 403 East Flournoy Lucas Road. The Glen Retirement Village is located on the south side of Flournoy Lucas Road between Ellerbe Road and Youree Drive (Highway 1). (Please do not confuse it with the Live Oak Retirement Home located on the north side of Flournoy Lucas Road.) 

We will discuss the upcoming exhibit at the Spring Street Museum, recent Rose Center activities, museum site status, potentially moving D&R #10 from Ford Park, objectives for 2009, and election of officers for 2009. Comments on this month’s newsletter about firing a steam locomotive will be solicited, since we have members that have done it. A program will also be presented. At the December meeting we saw Charles Goodrich’s great Arkansas Steam DVD on the big screen. For information or directions call Dave Bland (470-5933). 

Spring Street Historical Museum 
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This neat museum, located in a very historic building at 525 Spring Street in Shreveport will start Transportation History exhibits with “Steamboats and Wagon Trains” in January, “Railroads” in February and followed by Automobiles and Airplanes. Call them at (318) 424-0964 or see their website at www.springstreetmuseum.com for hours, information and directions. Debra Helton is the Curator.
Upcoming Events
January 17-18              24th Annual Dallas Area Train Show - Plano, TX
February 21-22            World’s Greatest Hobby on Tour - San Antonio, TX
February 28-March 1   The Great Train Expo - Ft. Worth, TX
February 28                  6th Annual Great NWA Model Train & Historical Memorabilia Show - Bentonville, AR
(Information from www.trains.com )

The President’s Message – January 2009
Hello Railfans:

Well here we are again. Another year has come and gone and each year seems to go faster than the last one.

Speaking of things going away, I guess most of you have heard that KCS is moving a good many jobs out of Shreveport. We should be congratulated again for running more jobs away. Several years ago we (Shreveport) promised to build a new road out to Deramus Yard when they (KCS) decided to bring more jobs to the area. As you know, this did not happen and now they are moving jobs out of the area. Maybe we don’t like the income that people working bring to town. We did not want the Schlitz Brewing Co. and the related industry that they would have brought to the area such as a can company and all the associated transportation services. We did not want the race track in Shreveport nor did we want the three quarters of a million dollars or so in Federal money to build a railroad museum. We are doing real good bringing jobs and culture to the area. So I will get off my soap box and stop talking to the choir.
I am looking forward to the new year and I will be working hard on our projects, especially a museum site. I still have two good prospects that I have been working on so don’t give up on me.

We had a good year out at the Rose Center and I would like to thank everyone who worked running the train. We all owe Gary for securing a bonus for operating the train.

I would like to wish all of you a happy and prosperous new year.

Happy Railroading!

Russell

Red River Valley
Railroad Historical Society, Inc.

2424 Lakecrest Drive    Shreveport, LA    71109

http://finance.groups.yahoo.com/group/rrvrhs/

Russell Pedro – President         Dave Bland – Vice President

Gary Fox – Secretary          Bill Hasheider – Treasurer

Dave Bland – Newsletter Editor – 797-8008 – DDBland@aol.com
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

It is time to pay your 2009 Annual Dues
Please send a check or money order for $16.50 with this membership form to Bill Hasheider at 
6813 Despot Road, Shreveport, LA  71108

Name ______________________________________________ 

Address ____________________________________________

City_______________________________     State______________      Zip Code__________
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